White Oak Township Board Meeting October 9, 2023

The October 9, 2023 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7 p.m. In attendance were: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Katrina Griffith, Dean Leavitt, Aaron Graf, Sam Curtis, Wade and Ashley Andersen, and Judy McManaman. Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the minutes of the September 11, 2023 meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the Treasurer's report as presented. Motion carried. Treasurer Doxtator stated that True Credit Union has CD's with 5% interest for 1 year and MSCFCU has 4.89% interest for 1 year.

Zoning Administrator, Katrina Griffith gave her report (see attached.)

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve the polling location for early voting for the Presidential Primary in 2024. The address is 1420 Johnson St., Dansville, MI 48819. Motion carried.

Judy McManaman took the floor to explain the proposed resolution. The resolution is to be sent to Governor Whitmer and members of the House and Senate to show our concerns about the bills that are to be presented on Wednesday, October 11. The resolution expresses support to maintain local control over local land uses including, but not limited to: Short-term rental, industrial solar installations, industrial wind turbine installations and sand and gravel mining. A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to pass the resolution. Motion carried.

A motion was paid by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve and pay the Michigan Township Par Plan insurance policy. Motion carried.

The Township received a complaint about the condition of the entrance to the gravel pit. Dean Leavitt will look into it.

There was some discussion about our assessor. He is not always making changes to addresses that are sent to him by our Treasurer. Aaron said he would talk to him about the issues.

Treasurer Doxtator stated that Trustee Kemler had made some calls to get quotes for the walking path and received no response.

Public Comment: Sam Curtis stated that the noise on the Swan Road tank farms has become very loud. Sounds like a mechanical noise.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to pay bills. Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 7:26 pm.

Respectfully submitted Leela A. Vernon, Clerk White Oak Township